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To All Parents / Guardians

Date Friday, 15 July 2022

Title : Director’s Circular July 2022
Circular Number . 17/DIR/2022

Dear Parents / Guardians,

Hope everybody is keeping healthy. Please take note of the following:

Resurgence of COVID-19 cases

The daily number of new Covid-19 cases has been on the rise since last week which has sparked
concern among the public that there might be a resurgence of the virus.

If your child is tested positive or experiencing flu-like / Covid-like symptoms, please inform the
relevant Principal and do not send your child to school. We strongly advise parents to seek medical
attention promptly and only send the child back to school after full recovery.

We must be mindful that vaccination against Covid-19 is not a guaranteed protection against the
virus.

Please continue to observe all SOP and guidelines as we are still in ‘transition to endemic phase’.
Ensure that our face mask is put on properly at all times. Please maintain physical distance when
we are able to do that.

We must be vigilant and practice caution at all times. We need the cooperation of each and every
one so that all of us can come to school safely and go back home to our loved ones safely.

Anti-Bullying

It is regrettable to inform that recently our school authorities have received few reports on bullying
cases.

Our schools and classrooms must offer our students a safe learning environment. Our students are
explicitly reminded that bullying culture is not accepted in our schools and such behavior will have

serious consequences.

We regard bullying very seriously. Cases which are brought to our attention are given a thorough
investigation and appropriate action taken.
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If you noticed any signs of bullying in your child (being bullied or is a bully), please inform our
respective Principal / Head of Student Affairs so that rapid response can be applied by our school
authorities.

Lodge Group of Schools do not tolerate bullies and all cases are dealt with firmly and fairly for all
parties concerned.

LIS (Lodge Information System)

Effective 30 May 2022, due to Google security enhancement, Google no longer supports the use of
third-party or less secure apps.

As such, we have to deprecate the reset password function at LIS website. Parents who have
forgotten their password will not be able to have access while parents who have valid passwords
are still able to view their child/children results etc.

However, we are looking into a new version of Lodgenet and we are optimistic that it can be ready
by QI of 2023. :

We appreciate your patience and kind understanding. If you have further query, do not hesitate to
email them to adminlodge@lodgeschool.edu.my.

Trial Exams for Primary CheckPoint 6, Lower Secondary CheckPoint 9, IGCSE & AS-Level
Examination October/November 2022

Examination Dates for Trial Exams

Primary CheckPoint 6 &

Lower Secondary CheckPoint 9 12 to 14 September

IGCSEYr 1l &

AS-Level Yr 12 12 to 23 September

ECA (Extra Curricular Activities)

Please be informed that ECA are conducted during our school lesson time and it is compulsory for
all of our students (except for Kindergarten students) to actively participate in their ECA activity as
scheduled by the teachers-in-charge.

If your child / children is unable to participate due to medical reason(s), kindly inform your

respective Principal or Head of Co-Curriculum. Parents are also required to submit an official letter
from certified medical personnel citing the reasons for your child / children non-participation.
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Return of completed booklists and payment advise for year 2023

- Lodge International School: The completed book list and payment advise note should be
returned to the respective class teacher on or before 25 July 2022.

- Lodge National Primary School: Closing date was on 8 July 2022.
- Lodge National Secondary School: Closing date was on 24 June 2022.

- Lodge Kindergarten: Principal Mdm Prisca will advise on the purchase details when the date
draws nearer.

If any parents intend to purchase any 2" hand books, please be reminded that it is your
responsibility to ensure that your purchase is of the same / latest up-to-date edition.

Lodge Career Talk

Lodge School Alumni Association will be giving a career talk on 11 August from 8am to [0am at
Lodge National Secondary School.

This will be an informal sharing session by the speakers to introduce their respective vocation and
inspire the students to think about what they want to do in the future.

Lodge EduFair 2022

The Annual Lodge Education Fair is organised by the Lodge School Alumni Association (LSAA).
The fair will be held on 12 August from 9am to 3pm at the school hall of Lodge National Secondary
School. At least 30 local and international higher learning institutions and agencies are expected to
participate at this fair.

Our school will make necessary arrangements to ferry our Yrl0 to Yrl2 students from Lodge
International to visit this EduFair. Arrangements will also be made for Form 4 & Form 5 students
from National Secondary to visit this fair.

The students will be provided with guidelines on ‘8 Things to Ask at an Education Fair’ which they
could pick up the entrance of the school hall. This is to ensure that our students are proactive in
visiting the booths and asking relevant questions to the university representatives and education
consultants.

Parents of Lodge Group of Schools’ students are invited to drop by the Education Fair from 12.30pm
- 1.30pm.

Our parents and students are not obligated to sign up with any of these participating agencies.
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We will update as and when we receive new announcement.

For further information, please contact the following:

Director, Mr Su Hiong Ai
Principal, Primary & Kindergarten, Mdm Prisca Chambers
Principal, Secondary, Mr Yunus Anak Apok

Principal, International, Mr Markus Gatuman

“TOGETHER WE CAN MAKE A DIFFERENCE”

Yours Sincerely,

lg¢ Group of Schools
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012-8726123
019-8180260
013-8063553
013-8335817



